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Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

June & July 2021 

Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all 

licensing  

transactions are       

available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Western Australia, it’s time to roll up your sleeve. 

  

All people living in Western Australia aged 30 and over will be eligible to book their 
COVID-19 vaccination. 

  

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people aged 16 and over are also eligible to 
get vaccinated now, in line with a decision made at National Cabinet last week. 

  

Getting vaccinated is one the most effective ways to protect yourself and your 
loved ones from COVID-19. 

  

Booking your vaccine appointment has never been easier. To register and book                                        
visit: www.rollupforwa.com.au 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rollupforwa.com.au%2F&h=AT22UHUrMIGrdTTXKPAkx9gfuLPs4Iyw7cgTnC5z7iUe1x8V3S1Tb0OkDFKa-OTvlcFLYGbVL9Ou-G0sIXZzXeCD8QE4H0J2Cwsp-xOrOG5NRyy70z9WhE0C6kBAm7Ct134tFfZxSzlAXvRPmUIOeL5m1aM-X_HMTdg7XwL7ByFUz2eRT08gksY8jk7
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 Tammin Refuse Site  

Due to the misuse of the Refuse site  

tip passes must be sighted before entry  

The Tammin Refuse Site opens  every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  

receive your pass, please  let us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or come and see us at the  

Administration Office. 
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June Works Report  

The Shire crew is now working on maintenance works throughout the 

Shire, maintenance grading in the south part of the Shire, culvert 

cleaning and repairs in the north part of the Shire. We are taking      

advantage of the ground moisture to do maintenance grading. 

New Speed Display signs have been installed on the Tammin         

Wyalkatchem Rd and McLaren Rd, as a reminder of the speed limits in 

town. These signs will also be moved around town and on the Great 

Eastern Hwy to remind all road users to slow down through our town. 

New basketball and Netball towers have been installed at the Oval and 

repairs have taken place on the playing surface, we hope the commu-

nity will enjoy the facility and take the opportunity to go out and play. 

The kitchen at the Cooinda Op-Shop has been refurbished and is now 

looking near new and welcoming for all of those who are having   

morning tea. 

On another note, some damage has been done to the “pencil” at the 

entrance of the Donnan Park, after review of the camera footage it      

appears that a very large truck may have caused it on the night of the 

21
st
 of June. The matter has been reported to the police. 

Keep warm, take care and stay safe.  

If you have any road or maintenance related issues please contact Fa-

bian via email at  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 
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Know your Council  
President:      Michael Greenwood (2021)   crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President:      Glenice Batchelor (2023)       crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:      Tania Daniels (2021)     crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:      Nick Caffell  (2021)     crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Tanya Nicholls  (2023)           crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                    Charmaine Thomson (2023)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au           

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 
Know your Staff 
Chief Executive Officer:       Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:    Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:    Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Administration & Finance Officer:              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer:                Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                             Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services                Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                 

Works and Services     Raymond Jefferies                             

Works and Services     David Martin   

Works and Services      Dennis Heppell 

Works and Services      Reece Craddock  

Works and Services      Rohan Button 

 

 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)   
    

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Spark  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     
  

Joe Douglas    0429 303 100  
   

joe@urp.com.au   

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

